

ERIC GARCETTI Mayor

Commission
MEL LEVINE, President
WILLIAM W. FUNDERBURK JR., Vice President
JILL BANKS BARAD
CHRISTINA E. NOONAN
AURA VASQUEZ
BARBARA E. MOSCHOS, Secretary

DAVID H. WRIGHT General Manager

July 13, 2017

California Air Resources Board 1001 "I" Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear California Air Resources Board:

Subject: Support for Electrify America's Proposal for Electric Vehicle Infrastructure

The Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) supports Electrify America's proposal for Electric Vehicle (EV) infrastructure to the California Air Resources Board. This initiative is designed to install the much needed EV infrastructure for commercial, public, and workplace charging. It is our understanding that the latest submittal detailed significant investments in disadvantaged neighborhoods.

LADWP is working with Electrify America to identify locations that could be "shovel ready" for quick deployment. Additionally, their business model is looking for co-funding opportunities. In many cases, Electrify America could take advantage of LADWP's Charge-Up LA! commercial rebate program for that co-funding element. This co-funding approach will permit more EV infrastructure to be installed in Los Angeles.

LADWP has an aggressive EV infrastructure program for both customers and City property. We are continuing to build our network of DC fast chargers and level 2 EV Chargers. Our customer EV programs are designed to give our consumers the tools they need; both financially and technically, to be successful with their deployments.

We fully support Electrify America's efforts in this area. We look forward to seeing the successful implementation of the projects that are created through this opportunity and the benefits it provides to the grid and EV industry at large.

Sincerely,

Marvin D. Moon

Director, Power Engineering Division

MDM: jr

c. Wayne Killen, Electrify America, LLC